
 

 

 

Newsletter 

Volume 40      Issue 18     9 November, 2018 

 

Dear Parents, Staff and Students, 

 

While it may be hard to believe, the 2018 school year has come to an end with all students in Years 7 to 10 completing 

their Semester Two exams during the past week. Following Transition Week, our new school year commences on 

Monday, 19 November. Specific details of what’s happening over the next week are included elsewhere in this 

Newsletter. I would ask you to note that next Monday and Tuesday, 12 and 13 November, are Student Free Days. I 

ask all families to also note the arrangements for Retreats and Activities Days. 

  

With the new school year comes new staffing arrangements and I would like to warmly welcome Mr Mark Chivers 

(Mathematics & ICT); Ms Grace Fletcher (English & Music); and Mr Aaron Kennedy (HSIE & Agriculture) to staff. 

Each of these teachers is already well known within our community and I offer them a very warm St Mary’s welcome. 

 

Our dedicated P&F Fundraising Committee coordinated our annual St Mary’s Cup Race Day last Saturday week. 

This annual event raises significant funds which are used across both Parish Schools. On behalf of the entire St 

Mary’s community, I would like to thank everyone involved in making this day such a resounding success, especially 

Coordinators, Ms Alison Sharpe and Ms Stephanie Ball. 

 

On Saturday, 11 November we will host our annual Year 12 Formal here at the Relihan Centre. We are all looking 

forward to gathering with our Year 12 students for one last time as they celebrate this great milestone and officially 

mark the end of their secondary schooling. With HSC Exams concluding today, this will be the final time that they 

will join us and I know you wish them all the very best for a great night. 

 

Our annual Orientation Day for our incoming Year 7 students will be held on Friday, 30 November.  We look 

forward to welcoming our new students on these days. Our Year 5 ‘Student For A Day’ will be held on Tuesday, 

11 December and give our local Stage 3 students a taste of what life is like in High School! 

 

A reminder that our annual ‘Celebration Evening’ will also be held on Tuesday, 11 December commencing at 7pm 

in the Relihan Centre. I really encourage all members of our community to make the effort to attend this important 

evening as we celebrate the collective achievements of our students throughout 2018. Parents and friends are 

welcome and indeed encouraged to attend. Families of Award winners will receive a personal invitation, by phone, 

closer to the night. 

 

Finally, on behalf of Fr Peter, I extend an invitation to attend our next Parish Festival Mass celebrating the Feast of 

Christ the King on Sunday morning, 25 November, at the special time of 9am. This will be the only Parish Mass on 

this weekend. 
 

Enjoy the fortnight ahead.  
 

 

Sincerely 

 

 

 

Aaron Beach 

Principal 



 

 

PAGE 2 OF 8 

PARISH MASS TIMES 

St Mary’s, Casino - Mass times: Monday 9am, Tuesday & Wednesday 8am, Thursday 9am, Friday 

12.30pm, Saturday 9am, Saturday Vigil 6.00pm, Sunday 8am. 
 

UPCOMING DATES 

 

Week 5 Week 6 

Mon, 12 November  Student Free Day Mon, 19 November    New School Year Commences 

Tues, 13 November      Student Free Day          Thurs, 22 November   Yr 9 Writers’ Retreat - Angourie 

Wed, 14 November      Senior Retreat Fri, 23 November    RRISK, Yr 11 (2019) 

  Transition Week Activities       Yr9 Writers’ Retreat – Angourie 

Thurs, 15 November  Senior Retreat 

 Transition Week Activities 

Fri, 16 November Senior Retreat 

 Transition Week Activities 

 

 

FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 

At the moment, I am writing this newsletter article and 

wondering where our academic year has gone. All our 

students from Years 7-10 have completed their final 

Semester Two exams during this past week. There will 

be pupil free days on Monday and Tuesday next week 

to allow teachers to mark exams and complete reports. 

Wednesday and Thursday will be our “Reach Out” 

days, and Friday is a day for our students to celebrate 

the end of one academic year, and the beginning of 

another with a choice of excursions to either 

Wet’n’Wild, or Skating and Bowling in Lismore. Our 

Years 10 and 11 students will be on Retreat during the 

latter half of next week. It is incredibly important that 

all students attend school during Week Five. They are 

COMPULSORY school attendance days. They are 

days which are out of our normal routine and which 

give us the opportunity to run special programs, and 

also be involved in the Casino community. Please 

support the College and ensure the students attend 

school on these days. 

 

Attendance 

With the start of a new academic year, I feel the need 

to remind parents about the importance of arriving at 

school on time, and ensuring they have consistent 

attendance at school. The excerpt below is from the 

Victorian State Government Department of Education 

and Training and it highlights the importance of daily 

attendance: 

 

 

Why attendance is important 

Daily attendance is important for all children and 

young people to succeed in education and to ensure 

they don’t fall behind both socially and 

developmentally: 

¶ School participation maximises life 

opportunities for children and young people 

by providing them with education and support 

networks; 

¶ School helps children to develop important 

skills, knowledge and values that set them up 

for further learning and participation in their 

community; 

¶ School helps them to make the most of life 

opportunities. 

Children and young people who regularly attend 

school and complete Year 12, or an equivalent 

qualification, have: 

¶ better health outcomes; 

¶ better employment outcomes; 

¶ higher incomes across their lives. 

 

Research confirms there is a strong link between poor 

attendance and adverse student outcomes like: 

¶ early school leaving; 

¶ poverty; 

¶ substance use; 

¶ unemployment; 

¶ negative health outcomes. 

 

Regular absences from school may also be a critical 

indicator of disengagement, leading to adverse 

outcomes. It is an easily observable warning sign. 
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A child missing one day a fortnight will miss four 

weeks in a year, and more than a year of school by 

Year 10. It is important that children develop regular 

attendance habits at an early age. 

 

Tracy Robinson 

Assistant Principal 
 

 

FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL - 

MISSION 

2018 Transition Week Activities Years 7,8,9 

Wednesday, 14 November – Friday, 16 November. 

 

Attendance at Transition Week activities is 

compulsory for all students in Years 7, 8, 9.  

 

Students are to wear their College Sports Uniform for 

Wednesday and Thursday plus bring a set of work 

clothes to change into if involved in gardening or 

clean-up activities. 

1. Reach Out Community Service Day and 

Social Justice Retreat Day Wednesday, 14 

November – Thursday, 15 November: 
In living out our motto of “Reach Out,” St Mary’s 

Catholic College will provide students in Years 7, 8, 9 

with the opportunity to experience a Retreat and 

community service days on Wednesday, 14 November 

and Thursday, 15 November, 2018.  

Students will be provided with a barbecue / pizza 

lunch on Wednesday and Thursday. They should bring 

a gold coin.  

 

Timetable  
 Wed,  

14 Nov 

Thurs,  

15 Nov 

Fri,  

16 Nov 

Retreat DPA/MC

A Houses 

CHA/MAC 

Houses 

Activities 

Community 

Service 

CHA/MA

C Houses 

DPA/MCA 

Houses  

Activities 

 

2.   Activities on Friday, 16 November:  

Students who attend both the Reach Out Community 

Service Day and Social Justice Retreat Day will be 

offered the opportunity to either travel to Wet’n’Wild 

or Rollerworld Lismore / Ten Pin Bowling. Cost to 

travel to Wet’n’Wild is $60. Cost to participate in 

Skating and Ten Pin Bowling is $30. Students will 

need to bring their own lunch or bring money to buy 

lunch. Students have been provided with permission 

notes. Permission notes and money must be handed 

into the Office by Monday, 12 November. 

 

Greg Colles 

Assistant Principal - Mission 

SAINTS SPORT  

NRCC Basketball 

At this year’s NRCC Basketball competition hosted by 

Trinity Catholic College for the under 14 age group, 

we fielded one boys team. Five games were on the 

cards and the boys were keen to win them all! The first 

opponents were from Lindisfarne. The boys were a bit 

rusty; however, they managed to grab a win at 14-9. 

 

Next up were St Joseph’s College, Banora Point. This 

game was very physical and despite the hard play the 

boys took a loss 11-15. Xavier surprised us all and we 

barely scraped through with a 12-13 win. Mt St Pat’s, 

Murwillumbah were the underdogs of the day with 

only four players. We towelled them up by 18-2. Last 

but not least was Trinity. We needed a win here to get 

into the Grand Final. A 6’4 talented player was our 

undoing. The final score was 29-17. Tyiresse Byers 

was the best player on the day. Brayden West and Joe 

Downham provided great support. Tom Carlill, Sam 

Coggan and Alex Clarke showed improvement 

throughout the day. Oscar Day and Alex Newton 

showed great vision and basketball IQ, definitely the 

ones to watch out for! 

 

Allysa King 

Coach 

 

Coming Up 

Friday, 16 November – Berg Shield Cricket Years 7- 

9 Boys (20/20), two games, Grafton. 

 

Paul McCaffery 

Sports Co-ordinator  

 

  

DIOCESAN VOLLEYBALL 

On Friday, 26 October, six teams from St Mary’s 

travelled to Coffs Harbour to compete in the annual 

Lismore Diocesan Volleyball Carnival. With fifty-

four teams competing across four divisions, the task to 

repeat last year’s efforts was going to be very tough – 

in 2017 St Mary’s won all four divisions and took out 

the overall champion school! 

 

With two teams in the Open Girls and 15yrs Boys 

divisions and one each in the Open Boys and 15yrs 

Girls divisions, the teams wondered how they would 

end up! 

 

The 15yrs A Boys came away as Champion team – 

they remained undefeated, winning the final by twelve 

points. A fantastic effort! 
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The Open Girls teams met each other in the semi-final 

– an interesting matchup, who was going to win? The 

“old” girls were able to defeat the “young” girls to go 

ahead to reach the final, going down by a close four 

points after leading for most of the game. 

 

The 15yrs Boys B team were the big improvers on the 

day. They had to win their last pool game by a very 

high score to reach the semis. They did this, but went 

down in a close match in the semi-final. 

 

The 15yrs Girls team had huge shoes to fill – this 

division has been dominated by St Mary’s for many 

years – either winning or coming second. Not this year 

though with the girls coming fourth overall. 

 

The Open Boys were full of confidence (their ultimate 

foe though!), having much the same team that won last 

year. Taking their first opponents too easily and going 

down to Grafton. This loss placed them in a very 

difficult position to make the semis. They did draw 

with the team that won their division though! 

 

Players voted for their Players’ Player: 

15yrs Girls Poppy Lynes 

15yrs Boys A Tom Shaw 

15yrs Boys B Kalen Olive 

Open Boys Aidan Dougherty 

Open Girls A Maddie Morrissey 

Open Girls B Shakirra Wilson 

 

 
 

 
 

With sound results from all teams, the students were 

keen to see if SMCC would take out Diocesan 

Champion Volleyball School for 2018 (winners in 

2017, third in 2016, second in 2015, 2014, and 2013, 

winners in 2012, second in 2011) – but it was not to be 

– third by ONE point to second and two points behind 

first place – how close! A fantastic effort anyway. 

 

Congratulations to all for the way you behaved, 

conducted yourself and excellent sportsmanship.  

 

Andrew Bartlett 

Leader of PDHPE 

 

CONGRATULATIONS 

On Saturday, 27 and Sunday, 28 November, twelve 

students from St Mary’s Catholic College and St 

Mary’s Primary School travelled to Hawthorne Park, 

South Grafton to compete in the Clarence Valley 

Equestrian Challenge. Most of the students travelled 

down Friday to allow an early start, to ready the horses 

and themselves. 

 

The first event was the March Past. Then the events 

started – continuing until late Saturday and finishing 

Sunday around 2pm. No storm this year!! 

 

 
 

 
 

A huge thank you to all of the parents who were there 

to support their children. A great result to finish fourth 

overall, as a combined St Mary’s team. Special 

congratulations to Beau Ensby (Year 8) for winning 

the “Overall 13-15yrs Boys Champion” – fantastic 

effort! Great work from all the other students (and 

their horses!!!) 
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CANTEEN ROSTER 

12/11 Student Free Day 19/11  

13/11 Student Free Day 20/11 D O’Leary 

14/11  21/11  

15/11 K Evans 22/11 K Evans 

16/11 S Bodley 23/11 S Bodley 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 

Uniform Shop Opening Hours 

Tuesdays 3.15pm to 5.00pm 

Thursdays 3.15pm to 5.00pm 

 

Payments of cash, cheque or EFTPOS are welcome. 

 

SECOND HAND UNIFORMS 

Sustainable School Shop is an online shop dedicated 

to buying and selling of second hand uniforms. For 

more information ring 1300683337 or visit 

www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au. 

 

Please note that this facility is available for use with 

the new College uniforms only. 

 

 

THANK YOU 

We have recently received two lovely thank you letters 

for our donations to the Gunnedah and Forbes 

communities: 

 

I wish to report that the generous gifts from St. Mary's 

Catholic College have arrived.  Thank you for 

forwarding them. We shall now begin to hand them to 

some of the people around our area and further out on 

the edge. The Parishioners and students are very 

generous when you consider the money etc raised on 

one weekend. Some of the farmers who are out west of 

us received three inches of rain last week - the first 

good fall for a number of years so they now need the 

follow-up falls. 

 

I'll contact the College when some of the Gift Cards 

have been delivered. 

 

God Bless. 

 

(Sr)  Gabrielle Foley 

 

 

On behalf of St Vincent de Paul Society of Wilcannia 

Forbes we would like to gratefully thank St Mary’s 

Catholic College and your Parish for the generous 

donation of $620 in grocery vouchers. 

 

Once again you have greatly assisted our drought 

stricken farmers. With the prolonged time of no rain 

these vouchers will give huge uplift to the farmers. 

 

We still have several of our Vinnies members driving 

out into the country just to touch base with the farmers 

and as time goes on we are going further and further 

afield. 

 

Thank you once again for your donation which will 

greatly assist these strong, proud farmers. 

 

Frances Scurfield 

Finance Officer 

St Vincent de Paul Society 

Wilcannia Forbes Central Council 

 

 

 

STAFF QUIZ

Andrew Bartlett 

Leader of PDHPE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
What are three things left on your bucket 

list? 

ü Travel around / through Australia 

ü Land in Poland and travel south… all the 

way to Croatia etc 

ü Stay alive to do the top two! 

If you weren’t a teacher, what would you                    

like to be? 

This has changed a couple of times  

– a surveyor, an officer in the Army or a 

National Parks Officer.  

  

 

 

  

  

 

http://www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au/
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Social Media and The Birth of Orthorexia 
 

The media at large has for many years been accused, rightly or wrongfully, of portraying false body image. Stick-

thin models, garments hanging wraith-like from malnourished limbs like the shedding husk of a paperbark tree are 

brandished brazenly by the most desirable of fashion houses. Girls (and an increasing number of boys) want to be 

them, lesser brands want to emulate them and a tragically unhealthy body image is portrayed as the norm, or at 

least, the image of dietary success. It has been well documented and has even been defended and disparaged in 

courts of law across the planet, but for as long as we have this inherent idolatry of the rich, famous and fashionable, 

we will have a damagingly skewed perspective of what it is to be, in the eyes and judgement of society, desirable, 

acceptable… perfect. 

* 

What has not been so readily expounded is social media’s inherent part in this false marketing of the human form 

and even the encouragement for the younger generations to pursue drastic measures to gain what the brands and 

even their peers deem the ideal shape. There are the obvious means of the promotion of body image; the fashion 

pages and celebrity accounts pawed over by youth for current trends and false direction. But added to this, there are 

the so-called ‘health coaches’ and ‘wellness experts’, pseudo-professionals who expound the benefits of every fad, 

superfood and quack theory under the sun for a few more likes or worse, sponsorship dollars. 

 

Extreme trends, such as ‘dry fasting’ – taking prolonged periods of several days without consuming anything at all, 

including water – go viral, spreading their corrupting messages far and wide without a shred of proof, science or 

qualification. It isn’t only the images themselves that have intrusively penetrated their way into our lives, it is now 

the fast and ready dissemination of false information. It is sarcastically retorted that ‘it must be true – it’s on 

Facebook’, and to the vast majority of self-aware and free-thinking adults, the irony is blatant. But even we get 

caught out by cleverly Photoshopped images and apparently true stories that, in reality, are anything but. But the 

impressionable youth aren’t so discerning. If enough people share a specific message, it becomes true to them even 

if, deep down, they do know better. 

 

Orthorexia has sprung from this acute awareness of body image, yet another psychological landmine to dodge in a 

field of mental tripwires. Defined as “a proposed distinct eating disorder characterised by extreme or excessive 

preoccupation with eating food believed to be healthy” by Wikipedia, it is better understood as an unhealthy and 

extreme dedication to dietary trends, whatever their practice. Fasting, for example, has been scientifically proven to 

be highly beneficial. But when magnified into the dangerous trend of dry-fasting and obsessed about by young 

teens desperate to be accepted, popular and beautiful, the danger is evident. 

 

Veganism too has been shown to have huge health benefits, as well as doing profound environmental good, but 

without proper education the naïve and innocent enter into a life of nutritional deprivation and malnourishment, all 

seemingly promoted by uneducated health bloggers. There is also a level of one-upmanship which, again, is 

compounded by over-exaggerations and falsities so easily declared online. “I dry-fasted all weekend,” says one 

high school friend or online connection. “Well, I’m going to dry-fast all week,” says another, and so it continues. 

That isn’t to single out dry-fasting in particular and yes, perhaps scientific evidence does prove it to be beneficial 

under the correct circumstances and guidance. The problem is, those circumstances and guidelines simply don’t, 

and don’t have to, exist in the online world. 

 

Sugar-free diets have helped countless people lose weight, address diabetes, treat candida and eczema among other 

sugar-related ailments. But to take a single aspect of their teachings is to eliminate an entire vital food group. Paleo, 

too, can be taken to extremes, leading to elevated cholesterol, weight gain and deficiency in essential vitamins. 

 

We simply don’t realise how powerful our online voices can be and, with the right imagery, phraseology, and 

disingenuous title, we can convince anyone of anything. Even when what we preach has saved our lives, cured 

cancer, helped us go from morbidly obese to ultramarathon runner or any number of success stories, whatever 

worked for us will not necessarily work for others. Without exclusive consultations there is simply no way we can 

confidently and categorically state what will work for another individual. 

 

The Internet is an incredible source of information almost miraculous in its benefits, but it cannot see us, touch us, 

discover what makes us tick and exactly what it is we might be suffering from or needing to heal. So when viewers 

read the latest proclamation of good health on Facebook or see alluring images of the new food craze on Instagram 

and take these articles verbatim as the path to wellness, they are only viewing a myopic perspective with no ability 

to assess the personal validity of these lessons. 
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Orthorexia has been bred of this flood of misinformation. We have been inundated with the health benefits of 

superfoods, paleo diets and exercises to such a degree that those searching desperately for a healthier lifestyle 

devote themselves exclusively to an unhealthy, even dangerous degree to what is being repeatedly posted. 

 

Are we losing the power of free thought? casting our lives into the hands of our authorities? When it is the 

government, we are only too quick at the rebuttal, fighting for our own opinions with passion and ire. But when it is 

the saccharine voice of social media, we fail to see an identical situation. We believe it is our choice but, in all its 

innocence and positivity, social media is prescribing a life that is not ours. 

 

The Buddha once said, to paraphrase, ñI have found my truth and my path to enlightenment. I will tell you how I 

have walked this path, but it is up to you to question every word I say, to find your own path, your own truth.ò  

We need to regain this mindset of investigation, to read the stories, to take them on board, to search for the benefits 

to health and wellbeing we need so desperately in this modern era, but we must question every word we read. 

Because we were born different, raised individually, we have our own needs and like and problems, so we must all 

discover our own paths. 

 

We must find our own truth.  

  

Kirra Pendergast  

Director, Safe on Social Media Pty Ltd  

www.safeonsocial.com 

 

 

 

https://u6707904.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=KRoJCFg6NNt9JDU3pg904mefdpZYct6Rbv0mxJ6B1ckayGgOdr2YBO00nKE70WpHQG-2BdsLmQ6UgB0wh16UC2szbDO0jotbds4B3hfARa1k2vUBMSOHmr6oWm3rOCrqqawWIs8u2ixJG3QUUnOMQ3jfDejzLOxnRbfX4OFvwrhs3qx2DVitVbjXxzg5z5DvgHGNSauW7V7X-2BIMpMokv2iUhgo1u-2BJNKvbf1ravxM207PwOZoS-2Fo-2Fx5PgXodYJnyF-2FrW4hmCGjv-2BuNTg-2Bn3FHRj1QIn6Qn-2BuVzUGwLQvrLQSku-2FFaycp-2FMQftK7BN1iCQW2I6VaIgU28iK5okfBPijXw-3D-3D_FailIcNhmGOpidcuvFoIBwsCYtDrkwDyU1HWwXtSVSxcVlc1gneYzpwboiv6iamHFpDU2cUSlc2SAQxF3JwZuesglDsveYmgeYnAORFilb9fmGQsx-2Fqad-2Bp15fhdslt0Vb4y0V0-2BbLbd-2B9WhcuONhKQgG-2B-2FnXSGAJM3vvtSHAxuvpXN4WyXbq5kbdfTi0Cirz3tMTOCLtU0nOJnptCG-2FOMk8HmUjALpfdVd9mMOQebSxCaN1z9X44tHTNudz38-2BMbZf427YBSxhwSm1bY1l1Hg3JMgu0H3K4uMBQDeY3WB7hMA7-2FZmWCPpPfRcIW9WzQqZLedmmDcqL6zM-2F4GS8YwTMEvgoi5Q1LKej-2BSV3tGiIOBOucLOqUL-2BOhwrTR09c0M6ni5N6pKoyX7oi9tVNZFRR9Csqo6UaMuuf9y70FFs-2B2lBaPAb0o4yEpobYwX3V52OuK8GeRRpNZzwy3luM-2B-2F-2BTTu-2FHqriM0EC9IIA5baYo7LbEMfRI7Mwbj-2BcYGQHFSZ9WjkNygWNGDA2OKJpe8RyriryWv3XlFjCdYy5B76o7Q4EwwFVecKIcD8xrJwwEo

